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 Desert Storm Battle Registry

P.O. Box 77381

Washington, DC 20013

Tel: 540-477-2923

Fax: 540-477-2941 

Dear 

To Whom It May Concern:

  I would like to address several issues on behalf of the Gulf War Veterans as well as the present day and future soldiers that could be deployed to a region that unknown risks may arise.

1. During redeployment of the Gulf Troops some of the equipment that was utilized in country received special cleaning to decontaminate the equipment. However, this was not the case for all units except for their vehicles and the weapons that were turned in to the arms supply. Many personnel, (specifically the soldiers that did not live in the barracks,) did not turn in their personal equipment such as sleeping bags, NBC gear, etc for decontamination and this was not requested by the unit Commanders. What policies/procedures are now in place to ensure that the families of the troops are not exposed to biological and chemical contaminates from cleaning this equipment, or from contact with this equipment.  Are any procedures being implemented to assist the families in recognizing the symptoms for contact exposure to these contaminants?

2. What policies have been implemented to protect service members from the volatile combination of carcinogens that were known to be present during Desert Shield and Desert Storm?  Such as The CARC Paint that was used openly around and by the troops for painting their vehicles. The fuel for the space heaters required to keep the soldiers warm at night. The smoke, fumes and chemicals from the oil well fires, burning vehicles etc.

3. There have been eleven years pass since Desert Shield and Desert Storm, and numerous studies have been completed concerning the chemicals and biological agents that the soldiers were exposed to during their deployment. What is now known about the dormancy of the biological agents that were present and what is now known about the half-life of both the chemicals and biological agents in the area?  What is the immediate risk to the soldiers that are to be deployed to the area in the near future from these hazards? 

4.  For future deployments, will the units be issued updated, new NBC gear?  What measures are being taken to ensure that the equipment being issued to the soldiers will offer adequate protection to prevent the known health problems of their predecessors?

5. There has been eleven years pass since many of the soldiers returned from the Gulf region and there have been numerous studies concerning the exposures and the effects to date what data is available to the vets and their families about the exposures that cause health problems?

Sincerely

Leslie D. Stevenson






Leslie D. Stevenson

                                                                        State Commander

DSBR,

